
Implementing the Sports Premium Funding 
at Newberries Primary School 

 
 
 

The Government has given every primary school additional funding to develop 
Physical Education and Competitive Sport. 
 
‘Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to 
the quality of PE and sport they offer. 
You should use the premium to: 

 develop or add to the PE and sport activities that your school already offers 
 make improvements now that will benefit pupils joining the school in future 

years’ 
 DFE, Sept 2016 

 
As a school we have always placed a great emphasis on PE and are proud of our 
overall provision and rate of participation in competitive events. Newberries will 
continue to develop competence in a broad range of physical activities. We will 
continue to ensure that the children are given opportunities throughout their time in 
our school to engage in a range of competitive sports and activities supporting the 
children in leading healthy and active lives. 
 
The additional funding, which will run for 2016/17 (approximately £8,800), will allow 
us to: 



 Provide extra-curricular activites and clubs in a range of sports, provided by specialist 
coaches (football, dodgeball, cricket, athletics, gymnastics).(£1600) 

Pay for affiliation to Watford and Hertsmere Schools Sports Partnership (WHSSP) 
    which facilitates local inter-school competitions and professional development   
   opportunities for teachers.(£5400) 

1. The increased package gives us access to high quality specialist teachers 
who are able to deliver CPD and lessons directly to children across all 
year groups. 

2. Access to CPD provision for teaching staff in a range of sports and 
activities. 

3. Access to external CPD provision for auxiliary staff for things such as 
lunchtime activities and play leader training. 

4. Year 4 children can access training to help them become PlayBuddies 
upon entering Year 5. 

 

 Be used to establish a range of intra-school competitions to take place at regular 
intervals during the school year for all age ranges from Foundation, through KS1 to 
KS2. 

 
In this way, our children will gain new skills and experiences and teachers will learn 
new techniques and knowledge to aid them in teaching sport and PE. The children 
will also develop skills to use in the future and also the spirit of competitive fair play. 
 
The long term aim is higher quality lessons and improved learning for all children. 
 
October 2016 
(Our school’s Sports Premium Plan is available to view on the school website) 


